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From 4th - 6th October 2017, 

delegates from around the world 

attended the biannual Synod of the 

Original Province of the Anglican 

Catholic Church in Atlanta, 

Georgia, USA. The Synod was held 

in conjunction with the highest level 

of Synods of 3 other continuing 

Anglican jurisdictions: The Anglican 

Church in America (APA), The 

Anglican Province of America 

(APA) and The Diocese of the Holy 

Cross (DHC). This convergence of 

Synodôs was an historic event and 

culminated in the leaders of the 

jurisdictions signing a document of 

Communio in Sacris. 

     The delegates representing our 

Diocese were Bishop Damien 

Mead, Fr Roger Bell, Deacon 

Richard Mulholland, Dr Roy Fidge, 

Mr Roy Hipkiss and Mr James Tuite 

(now Br Juniper CGS). Bishop 

Mead attended    meetings of the 

ACC Administrative Council, ACC 

College of Bishops and Trustees of 

the ACC Original Province at the 

beginning of Synod Week. 

    The concluding day of our 

gathering, Friday 6th October, saw 

the leaders of our jurisdictions; The 

Most Revd Brian Marsh (ACA), The 

Most Revd Mark Haverland (ACC), 

The Most Revd Walter Grundorf  

(APA) and The Revd Paul Hewett, 

signed the concordat of communio 

in sacris in front of the various 

Synods clerical and lay delegates 

and many invited guests and 

observers. This historic event goes 

a long way to fulfilling the intentions 

and hopes of those who gathered 

40 years before for the Congress of 

St Louis in 1977. 

Orthodox Faith   +     Anglican Worship   +    Catholic Order 
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ñOne of the problems 

many of us share, at 

least those of us my 

age or older, is we 

remember a time when 

Churches were more 

full than empty.ò 

From the Bishop 
As usual, the Bishop presents his 

charge from this yearôs Diocesan 

Synod. 

 
ñFor the time will come when they will 
not endure sound doctrine; but after 
their own lusts shall they heap to 
themselves teachers, having itching 
ears; And they shall turn away their 
ears from the truth, and shall be 
turned unto fables.ò 2 Timothy 4:3-4 
 
It is the nature of the beast that each 
Diocesan Synod, four months into the 
current year, meets to hear reports of 
the preceding year. ñOld Newsò might 
be the subtitle for the Synod Agenda. 
 
We can spare some time each year 
to rejoice and thank God for his 
goodness and mercy towards us. We 
can think of the friendship and 
fellowship we have enjoyed over the 
past year. However, once we have 
indulged ourselves a little itôs time to 
settle down and plan for the future. 
This is the primary purpose of my 
Charge to the Synod which has 
customarily become the Sermon at 
our Synod Mass. To look forward to 
the future. 
 
"May you live in interesting times" is 
an English expression purported to 
be a translation of a 
traditional Chinese curse. Our cursed 
ñinteresting timesò might be used to 
describe the state of much of the 
Christian Church today, especially in 
the developed Western First World.  
 
I have been surprised in the last 12 
months to see headlines in various 
media sources such as ñTraditional 
Anglicanism Returns to the UKò and 
ñNew Hope for Orthodox Anglicansò. 
Had, I wondered, the media finally 
discovered us, the Anglican Catholic 
Church, in our 25th year as continuing 
Anglicans? Well, the short answer is, 
ñnoò.  Instead these headlines 
accompanied various new initiatives 
by various individuals and groups 

who had launched themselves into 
the public arena, united primarily it 
seems, by their opposition to same 
sex marriage and homosexuality. 
Unfortunately much of what has been 
reported there is riddled with the 
mistakes we have been guilty of 
ourselves. A reshuffle of Church 
allegiance and offering ña last call to 
abandon shipò with life boats for other 
already committed Christians and 
Church members to launch out into 
the deep in. 
 
Unfortunately, and of extreme 
concern, is the sad fact that a lot of 
the earlier issues which the Congress 
of St Louis Continuum took a stand 
on:  Liturgical innovation and 
experimentation, divorce and 
remarriage, abortion and the 
changes to the Apostolic threefold 
ministry of bishop, priest and deacon, 
have not been addressed with even 
half the vigour of these latest 
developments. 
 
One of the problems many of us 
share, at least those of us my age or 
older, is we remember a time when 
Churches were more full than empty. 
We remember a time when 
Christianity was respected more 
generally and publicly than is very 
often the case today. Of course we 
donôt wear rose tinted glasses ï the 
past was not always as wonderful as 
nostalgia would try all too easily to 
trick us into believing.  Indeed St 
Anselm, whose feast we 
commemorate today was engaged in 
his own time theologically and 
philosophically defending the Faith 
and the Church in his dealings with 
the world and the corruption in it. He 
became Archbishop of Canterbury 
reluctantly and adorned the office 
with much cost to himself in 
maintaining his integrity, orthodoxy 
and loyalty to the Faith.  But in any 
case we must not allow past glories 
and the wistful wishing of their return 
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to obscure the realities we face today.  
 
In the 1960ôs a young Roman 
Catholic priest gave a series of 
lectures. In one of those 
presentations he predicted a coming 
tough time for the Church (of course 
he meant the Roman Catholic Church 
ï but it has become true for all of us). 
  

 
 
ñA restructured Church with far fewer 
members that is forced to let go of 
many places of worship it worked so 
hard to build over the centuries. A 
minority Catholic Church with little 
influence over political decisions, that 
is socially irrelevant, left humiliated 
and forced to ñstart over.ò 
But a Church that will find itself again 
and be reborn a ñsimpler and more 
spiritualò entity thanks to this 
ñenormous confusion.ò  
 
This was the prophesy made almost 
50 years ago on the future of 
Christianity by a young Bavarian 
theologian, Joseph Ratzinger, the 
future Pope Benedict XVI. 
 
Today's Church has been 
undermined, according to Ratzinger, 
by the temptation to reduce priests to 
ñsocial workersò and it and all its work 
reduced to sociology. ñFrom today's 
crisis, will emerge a Church that has 
lost a great deal,ò he affirmed. 
 
ñIt will become small and will have to 
start pretty much all over again. It will 
no longer have use of the structures 
it built in its years of prosperity. The 
reduction in the number of faithful will 
lead to it losing an important part of 
its social privileges.ò It will start off 
with small groups and movements 

and a minority that will make faith 
central to experience again. ñIt will be 
a more spiritual Church, and will not 
claim a political mandate flirting with 
the Right one minute and the Left the 
next. It will be poor and will become 
the Church of the destitute.ò 
 
The understanding and perception of 
Christianity in our society today has 
caused a greater gulf between those 
of us who believe and the great un-
churched masses. As many in the 
modern Church talk of órelevancyô 
and not worrying too much about how 
they achieve it, we find a gulf between 
us and them too. 
 
Too many people I encounter, if they 
have any understanding of 
Christianity and the Church at all, too 
often describe us as a squabbling 
bunch of old people! They are more 
likely to define us by what they 
believe us to be against ( ñwomen 
priestsò and ñgay marriagesò being 
the most popular at the moment), 
rather than having any idea of what 
we are óforô.  
 
But in the midst of so much distress 
and surrounding the Church so beset 
with discord the same age old 
questions are still being asked ï no 
matter how poorly articulated ï by 
every generation including those in 
this present age. 
 
We all gaze up at the stars and 
wondered who put them there? We 
all see the sunrise or the sunset and 
think about lifeôs biggest questions: 
 
Å ñWho am I?ò 
Å ñWhy am I here?ò 
Å ñWhere am I going after I die?ò 
 
You will also, I am sure, like me, know 
many people who are willing to 
believe almost anything, other than 
the Gospel of Christ, their pursuit of 
what is now usually identified as 
óspiritualityô.  You will also know those 
claiming to be atheists and agnostics 
and of course, last but not least, those 

ñA restructured 

Church with far fewer 

members that is 

forced to let go of 

many places of 

worship it worked so 

hard to build over the 

centuries.ò  
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ά{ƻ ǘƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘ Χ 

ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ΨƳŀŘŜΩ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜΦ Lǘ L{ ŀƴŘ 

ALWAYS will be relevant, 

we just need to be as 

convinced and as 

committed to IT in our 

generation as our 

forefathers were in theirs, 

in proclaiming it.έ 

Not only that, but He has planned an 
incredible inheritance that is ours for 
the taking.  In His eyes, we are 
special. Acceptance of that in our 
fractured and lonely society can 
make a huge impact upon people 
who often feel without hope or alone. 
 
During his three years of public 
ministry, Jesus taught us how to live 
and performed many miracles, even 
raising the dead. But he stated that 
his primary mission was to save us 
from our sins. 
 
So there you have it é the Gospel 
doesnôt need to be ómadeô relevant for 
todayôs audience. It IS and ALWAYS 
will be relevant, we just need to be as 
convinced and as committed to IT in 
our generation as our forefathers 
were in theirs, in proclaiming it. 
 
 The process outlined by that young 
Bavarian priest Fr Ratzinger was he 
predicted going to be a ñlongò and 
painful one ñbut when all the suffering 
is past, a great power will emerge 
from a more spiritual and simple 
Church,ò at which point the great non-
Christian masses will realise that they 
live in a world of ñindescribable 
solitudeò and having lost sight of God 
ñthey will perceive the horror of their 
poverty.ò 
 
Then and only then, Ratzinger 
concluded, will they see ñthat small 
flock of the faithful as something 
completely new: they will see it as a 
source of hope for themselves, the 
answer they had always secretly 
been searching for.ò 
 
ñI charge thee therefore before God, 
and the Lord Jesus Christ, who shall 
judge the quick and the dead at his 
appearing and his kingdom;  Preach 
the word; be instant in season, out of 
season; reprove, rebuke, exhort with 
all long suffering and doctrine.  For 
the time will come when they will not 
endure sound doctrine; but after their 
own lusts shall they heap to 
themselves teachers, having itching 
ears; And they shall turn away their 

who  claim to be followers of Christ é 
but who upon even the most 
superficial levels seem to want it to be 
on ótheir termsô rather than His. 
 
 Many other prophets, philosophers 
and religious leaders have offered 
their answers to the meaning of life, 
BUT only Jesus Christ, being more 
than a mere prophet, philosopher or 
religious leader, proved his 
credentials and authority by rising 
from the dead.  
 
The theologian R. C. Sproul, whom I 
wouldnôt agree with on very much, 
said ñMoses could mediate on the 
law; Muhammad could brandish a 
sword; Buddha could give personal 
counsel; Confucius could offer wise 
sayings; but none of these men was 
qualified to offer an atonement for the 
sins of the world. Christ alone is 
worthy of unlimited devotion and 
service.ò 
 
The challenge for us in the here and 
now, is to continue to preach the 
Gospel and be faithful. Relevancy is 
not something we can create when 
we are talking about Jesus and his 
message for creation. It is enough to 
speak plain facts. Jesus offers life 
with real meaning. He said that life is 
much more than making money, 
having fun, being successful, and 
then ending up in a graveyard.  
 
Pascal, the great French philosopher 
believed this inner void we all 
experience can only be filled by God. 
He stated, ñThere is a God-shaped 
vacuum in the heart of every man 
which only Jesus Christ can fill.ò  If 
Pascal is right, then we would expect 
Jesus to not only answer the question 
of our identity and meaning in this life, 
but also to give us hope for life after 
we die. 
 
Of course we must be creative in 
proclaiming the Faith. But we must 
not compromise on the essentials. 
Jesus continually spoke of our 
immense value to God, telling us that 
God created us to be His children. 
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ears from the truth, and shall be 
turned unto fables. But watch thou in 
all things, endure afflictions, do the 
work of an evangelist, make full proof 
of thy ministry.ò 2 Timothy 4: 1-5 
 
We my brothers and sisters must 
make it our business to ensure that 
we maintain the small flock, for we 
are the current generation of saints, 
the custodians, entrusted with the 
Faith once delivered which we must 
continue to proclaim. 

 
 

Layman Honoured 

 

     Roy Anthony Hipkiss has been 

awarded the Provincial Jack Lane 

Award. The highest honour the 

Province can bestow upon a 

member of the laity was presented 

to Mr Hipkiss by the Archbishop and 

Bishop Mead on the morning of the 

last day of Synod.   The award was 

greeted with a standing ovation from 

the Synod delegates.  

     

Order of St Michael

 

   During the Synod the ACC  

College of Bishops awarded Br 

Juniper with the ACCôs Top      

Scouting Award ð the Order of St 

Michael. The presentation was 

made by Bishop Mead on behalf of 

the      College. 

 

First British Member Of The 

Congregation Of The Good Samaritan 

 

During the week Mr James Tuite was 

clothed as a Novice within the ACCôs 

Congregation of the Good Samaritan, 

taking the name Brother Juniper. Br 

Juniper is Lay Reader at the Mission 

of Our Lady of Glastonbury, Bristol. 

 

 

DUK News from  

Provincial Synod 
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News from the XXVIIth 

Diocesan Synod 

Pre-Synod dinner 

Once again the Pre-Synod Dinner 

was held at The Kensington Gardens, 

Thistle Hotel, Bayswater Rd., London 

the evening before Synod. 

Synod Mass 

 

The Synod began with a Solemn 

Pontifical High Mass for the Feast of 

St Anselm. The Right Reverend 

Damien Mead (Bishop Ordinary of the 

Diocese of the United Kingdom) was 

the celebrant; the Reverend Anthony 

Chadwick (St Mary the Virgin, Hautot 

Saint Sulpice, France) was Deacon; 

the Reverend Dr Jonathan Munn (St 

Anselm and St Odile, Sheffield) was 

Subdeacon; the Venerable Raymond 

Thompson (Archdeacon of the 

Diocese) was the Master of 

Ceremonies, and Fr Gareth Parry 

(The Good Shepherd and St Tudwal, 

Conwy) was the Bishopôs Chaplain.  

Mr Roy Hipkiss (St. Augustine, 

Painters Forstal) was Thurifer and Mr 

David Yates (Our Lady and St Edward 

Confessor, Bolton) was Crucifer. 

Readers Harry Bendelow (Church of 

St Deiniol and Asaph with St Giles, 

Pembrokeshire) and Dr Robert Wilson 

(Our Lady of Glastonbury, Bristol) 

were acolytes.  

Dr Roy Fidge (St Mary and St 

Eanswythe, Dartford) was Sidesman 

and Steward. Our usual Director of 

Music, Organist and Choirmaster, Mr 

Philip Norman, was sadly not present 

due to ill-health, however his choir of 

volunteers were nonetheless 

present under the direction of Janet 

Baldacci to whom the ACC are very 

grateful for her work at the last 

minute. 

 

During the Mass, the Bishop joyfully 

received James Cooper into the full 

communion of the Anglican Catholic 

Church. 

Synod meeting 

 

In his opening remarks, Bishop 

Mead welcomed the Delegates to 

the XXVII Synod of the Diocese of 

the United Kingdom. The Synod 

recognised as a Mission that of 

The Good Shepherd and St 

Tudwal, Conwy, as a Church that 

of St Deiniol and St Asaph, 

Pembrokeshire, and the Joint 

Benefice of St Augustine of 

Canterbury with Our Lady of 

Walsingham and St Francis, 

Rochester. 

Following the Credentials Report 

and Roll Call, the Diocesan 

Secretary, Dr Fidge (St Mary and 

St Eanswythe, Dartford) reported 

that the DUK had finished the year 

with an increase in membership of 
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just under 3% (a net increase of five 

people). 

Appointments of Officers 

The synod consented to the following 

appointments: 

¶ Dr Frank Wiswall, (Original 

Province) as Chancellor 

 

¶ Dr Roy Fidge (St Mary and St 

Eanswythe, Dartford) as 

Diocesan Secretary 

 

¶ Mrs Samantha Hall (St 

Augustine, Painters Forstal) as 

Diocesan Treasurer with Mr 

Andrew Hall as Assistant 

Treasurer 

 

¶ Mrs Margaret Mead (St 

Augustine, Painters Forstal) as 

Historian and Archivist 

 

¶ Mr Roy Hipkiss (St Augustine, 

Painters Forstal) as 

Safeguarding Officer 

 

¶ The Rev Gareth Parry (The 

Good Shepherd and St Tudwal, 

Conwy) as Assistant 

Safeguarding Officer 

 

¶ The Rev Deacon Richard 

Mulholland (St Augustine, 

Painters Forstal) Risk 

Assessment Officer 

 

¶ The Rev Canon Donald Walker 

(St Bede, Thames Ditton) as 

Chairman of the Board of 

Ministry 

 

¶ The Rev Howard Marsh (Our 

Lady and St Edward Confessor, 

Bolton) as Northern Deanery 

Chaplain to the Anglican Catholic 

Fellowship 

 

¶ The Rev Deacon Richard 

Mulholland (St Augustine as 

Southern Deanery Chaplain to 

the Anglican Catholic Fellowship 

 

¶ Mrs Samantha Hall (St 

Augustine, Painters Forstal) 

Endowment Investment Fund 

Secretary 

 

¶ Mr Greg Nicholls (non-ACC) as 

Independent Examiner/Auditor 

Council of Advice 

The membership of the Council now 

consists of: 

House of Clergy 

The Rev Roger Bell (Our Lady and 

St Edward, Bolton) 

 Anthony Chadwick (St 

Mary the Virgin, Hautot Saint Sulpice, 

France) 

 Canon Donald Walker (St 

Bede, Thames Ditton) 

The Rev Gareth 

Parry (The Good Shepherd and St 

Tudwal, Conwy) 

House of Laity 

Mrs Maggie Bendelow (St Deiniol 

and St Asaph, Pembroke) 

St Augustine, 

Painters Forstal) 

CGS (Our Lady of 

Glastonbury, Bristol) 

Mr Andrew Hall 

(St Augustine, Painters Forstal)  

(Those in italics were elected or 

appointed at this synod.) 

Reports 

The Bishopôs Charge to synod is 

reproduced above on page 2.  
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Treasurerôs Report 

The Treasurer reported that we have 

been the recipient of some large 

donations over the past year through 

the kind bequests of Mr Stuart Trotter 

OBE and Mrs Eileen Fyfe-Graham. 

May their souls rest in peace! 

We have therefore had a turnover of 

a little over £51,000 in the past year.  

The Synod approved a budget for 

2018 of £34,950. 

Bishopôs Report 

As well as detailing his movements 

over the course of 2017, the Bishop 

also commented on various relevant 

items in the news, namely, in the 

Church of England, the appointment 

and subsequent withdrawal of Bishop 

Philip North from the See of Sheffield. 

And the terrorist attack on 

Westminster in March 2017. 

Speaking to the Synod, he said how 

important it was for us to put in the 

groundwork in our Parishes and 

Missions. Many new Church bodies 

setting themselves up as competition 

for the Church of England are there to 

be an opposition. We donôt have to be 

like this as, small that we are, we are 

free from this sort of politics. We just 

need to show the love of God and Our 

Lord Jesus Christ to our neighbours 

as He commanded us. He will do the 

rest. 

Chancellorôs Report 

Dr Wiswall mentioned the problem 

with the bogus priests and stated that 

we have now registered our shield 

and name as a trademark to help 

protect our identity. 

Resolutions from the Synod 

The following resolutions were 

passed by the synod: 

 

 

Resolution on Recent Military 

Action in Syria 

Be it resolved that the Bishop, 

Clergy and Laity of the Anglican 

Catholic Church, Diocese of the 

United Kingdom, meeting in Synod 

in the City of Westminster on 

Saturday 21st April 2018, while 

recognising that international 

politics are complex and far from 

simple, and that there is a need in 

some circumstances for the 

International Community to take a 

variety of actions, including military 

action, when faced with clearly 

identified dangers and threats do 

urge the governments of those 

nations which have recently 

engaged in, or are contemplating 

military action, in Syria, to give more 

time and effort to the pursuing of 

diplomatic solutions to the growing 

problems in that volatile region.  

Christianity has, over many 

centuries, seen the development of 

a Just War tradition, which although 

not a settled doctrine, tries to 

evaluate potential conflicts and to 

influence other conflicts once they 

have begun. The use of ñChemical 

Weaponsò, ñWeapons of Mass 

Destructionò and indiscriminate 

killing, are clearly not in any way 

justifiable and the Church quite 

rightly condemns their use. The 

universality of sin ensures that there 

will always, until the Day of 

Judgement, be insatiably evil men, 

who, unmoved by reason or tears, 

make certain that wars, like the 

poor, will always be with us. But this 

does not contradict the fact that the 

Christian Faith is essentially and 

fundamentally that of Peace and 

that we follow the Lord Jesus Christ, 

the King of Peace. The Christian 

Church has a responsibility and a 

divinely given mandate to proclaim 
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άSo there 

  

The Synod resolved 

¶ to send Christian 

greetings and our  

assurances to the 

Patriarchs in Syria 

of our prayer and 

deep concern; 

 

¶ to send loyal 

greetings to Her 

Majesty, Queen 

Elizabeth II, on 

her 92nd Birthday; 

 

¶ to send loyal 

greetings to our 

Archbishop, Mark 

Haverland  

peace as a mark of Godôs intention for 

His creation and for mankind. 

We do therefore urge all Christian 

people to pray, fast, and work 

wherever possible, for Peace in Syria 

and throughout the Middle East and 

elsewhere in the world where armed 

conflicts occur.  

Furthermore, recognising the 

suffering of all people in the region. 

We do hereby send Christian 

Greetings and an assurance of 

prayer and deep concern especially 

to Their Beatitudes; the Greek 

Orthodox Patriarch of Antioch and all 

the East, John X; the Syrian Orthodox 

Patriarch of Antioch and all the East, 

Ignatius Aphrem II; and the Melkite-

Greek Catholic Patriarch of Antioch, 

Alexandria, and Jerusalem, Joseph 

Absi, and their clergy and Christian 

people, recognising their suffering for 

the Gospel of Christ in the Region 

especially in recent times. 

(Signed by the Bishop, the 

Archdeacon and the Diocesan 

Secretary) 

Loyal Greetings to Her Majesty the 

Queen, on her Birthday 

Be it resolved that the Bishop, Clergy 

and Laity of the Anglican Catholic 

Church, Diocese of the United 

Kingdom, meeting in Synod in the 

City of Westminster on Saturday 21st 

April 2018, send loyal greetings and 

their assured continued prayers and 

good wishes to Her Majesty Queen 

Elizabeth II, on the occasion of her 

92nd Birthday. 

Loyal Greetings to the Archbishop  

 

Be it resolved that the Bishop, Clergy 

and Laity of the Anglican Catholic 

Church, Diocese of the United 

Kingdom, meeting in Synod in the 

City of Westminster on Saturday 21st 

April 2018, send loyal greetings and 

their assured continued prayers and 

good wishes to the Most Reverend 

Mark Haverland, Metropolitan 

Archbishop of the Original Province 

and Acting Primate of the Anglican 

Catholic Church. 

Appreciation of Central Hall 

Be it resolved that the Bishop, Clergy 

and Laity of the Anglican Catholic 

Church, Diocese of the United 

Kingdom, meeting in Synod in the 

City of Westminster on Saturday 21st 

April 2018, do thank the Ministers, 

Management and staff of Central 

Hall, Westminster for their many 

kindnesses shown towards the 

Anglican Catholic Church both at this 

Synod and through the year to the 

Bishop's Council of Advice. 

Bishopôs Award 

 

The Bishopôs award for Lay Service 

was awarded to Mrs Maggie 

Bendelow (St Deiniol and St Asaph, 

Pembrokeshire) for her exemplary 

service to her parish and to the 
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Commenting on the good 

news the Bishop said he 

would like to thank so 

many people for the 

considerable outpouring 

of love, care, concern, 

and constant prayers 

offered for him during 

this past week. 

News from the under the Mitre 

Health 

On Tuesday 5th December, after a 

couple of weeks of increasing concern 

for his health, Bishop Mead was 

admitted, by ambulance, for 12 hours, 

to his local hospital. Following medical 

investigations then and in the days 

after his return home, he received 

some good news. A CT scan 

confirmed he had not suffered a return 

of the Pulmonary Embolisms (which 

struck him down in 2011 and 2012) as 

had been feared. It did show that he 

has the residue of a serious chest 

infection which had worsened his 

usual breathlessness and had led to 

his exhaustion. 

He is still awaiting news from his 

cardiologist as to the meaning of 

some readings following 3 ECG tests. 

Commenting on the good news the 

Bishop said he would like to thank so 

many people for the considerable 

outpouring of love, care, concern, and 

constant prayers offered for him 

during this past week. He said he has 

been given the same advice he was 

given 5 years ago: try to avoid stress, 

be aware of not over exerting himself, 

take light exercise, watch his diet, 

avoid carrying heavy things, and carry 

on with his breathing exercises - as 

well as continuing on the high daily 

dose of the anticoagulation 

medication Warfarin that he is 

prescribed. 

50th Birthday 

On 4th March, being the Third Sunday 

in Lent, the Bishop celebrated his 50th 

birthday and was given a special 

birthday buffet lunch after Mass at the 

pro-cathedral parish of St Augustine 

of Canterbury in Kent. 

 

Family, friends, Parishioners and 

invited guests joined him in the 

Parish Room following the Sunday 

morning Mass. 

 

Dates will be added and there is a 

potential for variation due to the 

Bishopôs health issues. At the 

moment the dates are as follows: 

Sunday 13th May - St Deiniol and St 

Asaph, Cosheston, Pembroke 

Dock, Pembrokeshire. South 

Wales. 

Saturday 26th May - Patronal 

Festival Mass - St Augustineôs, 

Painters Forstal, Faversham, Kent. 

Tuesday 12th - Thursday 14th June 

- Diocesan Retreat, Aylesford 

Priory, near Maidstone, Kent. 

Around the Diocese 
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The Bishop is always 

willing to meet with 

people interested in 

finding out more 

about the ACC. If you 

are living near one of 

his destinations and 

would like to meet on 

the day ir before / 

please contact him 

via the Diocesan 

Office. 

Saturday 23rd June -Patronal 

Festival, St Alban the Martyr, 

Salford, Greater Manchester 

Sunday 24th June - Our Lady & St 

Edward, Bolton, Lancashire. 

Saturday 14th July - Diocesan 

Council of Advice, Westminster. 

Saturday 8th September - Patronal 

Festival - Our Lady of Glastonbury, 

Bristol. 

Sunday 14th October - Patronal 

Festival, Our Lady of Walsingham & 

St Francis, Rochester, Kent. 

Saturday 10th November - Diocesan 

Council of Advice, Westminster. 

The Bishop is always willing to meet 

with people interested in finding out 

more about the ACC. If you are living 

near one of his destinations and 

would like to meet on the day ir 

before / please contact him via the 

Diocesan Office. 

 

From the Pro-Cathedral 

 

The Anglican Catholic Church of St 

Augustine of Canterbury, Eastling 

Road, Painters Forstal, Nr 

Faversham, Kent ME13 0DU 

celebrated its first public worship in 

its new Church on Ash Wednesday 

(14th February 2018) at 12 noon 

with Low Mass and Imposition of 

Ashes. 

It was for almost 150 years a 

Methodist Church. In recognition, 

celebration and commemoration of 

this fact, the Bishop commissioned a 

plaque which has been placed in the 

Sanctuary. It is fitting it should be 

placed under the memorial to 

Evangelene Bing Byng who built the 

Chapel in 1873. 

 

On Easter Day (1st April 2018) The 

Right Revd Damien Mead baptised 

Samantha, Jodie and Joshua Hall. 

The Bishop then confirmed Andrew 

and Samantha Hall. 

 

On Saturday 7th April (Saturday in 

Easter Week) Bishop Mead 

celebrated a Pontifical Sung Mass at 

St Augustineôs Church, Painters 

Forstal, Kent, in the presence of the 

family of the late Judith Anne 

Anderson. During the joyous 

Eastertide Mass, Bishop Damien 

blessed and dedicated the Churchôs 

new Sanctuary Lamp in memory of 

Judith. 

A brass plaque erected in the 

Sanctuary of the Church reads: 
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Donations to aid the ACC 

in our work can be made 

online. Visit the Diocesan 

Website and click on 

 

ñOur Presence Lamp is dedicated to 

the glory of God and in loving 

remembrance of Judith Anne 

Anderson 

22.06.1953 - 15.11.2017 

óI will go unto the altar of God, even 

unto the God of my joy and 

gladnessô Psalm 43ò 

After the service Bishop Mead 

travelled to Dover with the family for 

the interment of Judithôs Ashes. 

New Diocesan Appointments 

The Bishop has appointed Br 

Juniper, CGS, as Diocesan 

Webmaster to assist him in 

overseeing this website and 

ensuring it remains up-to-date. All 

Parish and Mission Newsletters 

should be sent directly to him for 

uploading onto the Website. News 

Items and Changes to the individual 

Parish and Mission Pages (or the 

reporting of any mistakes) also to be 

sent to him. 

The Bishop has also appointed 

Samantha Hall as his Personal 

Assistant (Part time) to assist him in 

the Diocesan Office primarily with 

paperwork and filing.  

Finally, he appointed the Reverend 

Dr. Jonathan Munn OblOSB as 

Warden of Readers. We are so very 

grateful for the hard work of the 

previous warden ï The Venerable 

Raymond Thompson ï because of 

his work there is a very good 

foundation upon which Fr Munn can 

build. 

Resignations of Priests 

Our Lady of Walsingham and St 

Francis, Rochester 

The Bishop has confirmed the 

resignation of The Revd Jeen 

Thomas as Parish Priest of Our 

Lady of Walsingham and St Francis, 

Rochester, Kent with immediate 

effect. Fr Thomas remains a priest in 

good standing in the Diocese and has 

a Licence from the Bishop to officiate. 

Until further notice, services in 

Rochester will be reduced to the First 

Sunday in each month at 3pm 

(beginning in May 2018). 

The Mission of St Mary & St 

Eanswythe, Dartford, Kent. 

The Bishop has regretfully (but with 

full understanding) accepted the 

resignation of Canon Donald Walker 

OblOSB as the Priest in Charge of the 

Mission. Fr Walker has served 

faithfully for many years - making the 

long journey from his home in Thames 

Ditton Surrey for the monthly Mass in 

Dartford. 

 

Unfortunately, personal reasons have 

necessitated the hard decision by Fr 

Walker. The good news is that he will 

continue as Priest in Charge of the 

Mission of St Bede, Thames Ditton. 

The Bishop and the Mission would like 

to thank him for his long and dutiful 

service and assure him of their 

prayers for him and his wife, Diana. 

For the time being, all enquiries 

regarding the Mission in Dartford 

should come to the Bishop at the 

Diocesan Office, or be made with the 

Warden Dr Roy Fidge. 
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ñAs I think back over 

the time of Fr Donôs 

leadership of the 

Mission and recall the 

many souls who have 

worshipped here with 

us over the years I 

realise that God has 

blessed many in His 

service through their 

association with this 

Mission.ò 

In the Mission Newsletter, Dr Fidge 

paid tribute to Canon Walker: 

ñI would like to thank him for his great 

devotion to duty and for his sincere 

friendship over the years.  It has 

involved considerable effort, 

commitment and loyalty to make the 

100 miles round-trip from Thames 

Ditton to Dartford month by month, 

bringing with him all that is required 

and supporting the Mission year 

after year, even though our numbers 

have always been small (in spite of 

all the effort we have put in).  I would 

also like to express my sincere 

thanks to Di (Donôs wife) for the way 

in which she has supported and 

encouraged Don in his work at our 

Mission.   As I think back over the 

time of Fr Donôs leadership of the 

Mission and recall the many souls 

who have worshipped here with us 

over the years I realise that God has 

blessed many in His service through 

their association with this Mission.ò 

 

ñFor a while the Mission will not be 

able to offer a monthly Mass 

although I will continue to say 

Mattins on Sundays on my own.  

There have been times when 

several of us have worshipped 

regularly at Mattins on a weekly 

basis but at the moment it will just be 

me.  Since I do not expect to be 

joined by anyone else I am not 

advertising Mattins at a regular fixed 

time on a Sunday but I will make it 

known from time to time that if 

anyone would like to join me for 

Mattins we could publicise the fact.  I 

will see what happens.   I do intend to 

see what could be done to raise the 

awareness of the ACC in Dartford but 

in the past all our efforts have fallen 

on stony ground.ò 

ñOur prayer has always been that 

God would bless us in His service and 

I am confident that He will make his 

will clear as far as the continuation of 

this Mission is concerned.   For the 

time being I will feel a bit like an 

outpost or house group of the 

Anglican Catholic Fellowship, rather 

than a regular Mission.   But that 

could mean a fresh look at ways 

forward.ò 

New Reader at Our Lady of 

Glastonbury 

 

On Septuagesima Sunday (28th 

January) The Bishop visited The ACC 

Mission of Our Lady of Glastonbury, 

Bristol, to celebrate Mass and 

Preach. Before the service he 

appointed Dr Robert Wilson as Lay 

Reader. Dr Wilson will assist the 

Warden of the Mission, Br Juniper 

CGS. Dr Wilson, who lives in Bath, 

has a doctorate in Theology from 

Cambridge. 

Beginning the (Liturgical) New Year 

with the ACC 

The Mission of the Good Shepherd & 

St Tudwal / Cenhadaeth Y Bugail Da 

a Sant Tudwal, North Wales, 

worshipping in Gwydir Uchaf Chapel, 
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celebrated their first Advent in the 

Anglican Catholic Church.  

 

Fr Gareth Parry celebrated Mass 

and preached and the service began 

with five-year-old Cerys lighting the 

first Advent candle. 

Death of former Bishop 

 

Of your charity please pray for the 

soul of + Leslie Hamlett, Archbishop 

of the Holy Catholic Church 

(Western Rite) and formerly first 

Bishop Ordinary of the ACC 

Missionary Diocese of England and 

Wales (1992-1997). 

+Hamlett entered his eternal rest in 

the Douglas MacMillan Hospice, 

Stoke-on-Trent, at 6.30pm on Friday 

3rd November 2017. 

Commenting on the news, Bishop 

Damien said, ñBishop Hamlett, who 

I never met personally and only 

spoke with twice on the telephone, 

caused a considerable amount of 

difficulty for our Church and this 

Diocese in particular in 1997. But he 

also was, I think, in many ways a 

very good and devout man. May his 

sins be forgiven him and his good 

deeds remembered, and may our 

Lord's merits bring him to glory.ò 

Easter in Salford 

The Liturgy was celebrated on 

Maundy Thursday with the Watch. 

On Good Friday, the day began with 

the Watch.  Followed by Stations of 

the Cross led by Fr. Roger Bell. 

The Liturgy of the day was 

celebrated by Fr. Howard Marsh. 

Present in the Sanctuary was 

Bishop John Milnes (HCC Western 

Rite) and Fr. Roger Bell. 

On Easter Day, the Paschal 

ceremonies were celebrated and a 

new white frontal blessed.  This was 

made in memory of Thomas 

Kendall, a loyal member of the 

congregation, who passed to his 

eternal rest in November, aged 91 

years. 

 

On Easter Eve our Eritrean 

Orthodox Brethren, (who use St. 

Albanôs for their services)   were 

keeping the Palm Sunday Liturgy. 

Baptism in Rochester 

On Low Sunday (8th April) Bishop 

Damien Mead baptised Amber 

Kerrigan and Robert Michael 

Kerrigan, infant children of Daniel 

and Victoria Kerrigan. 
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Confirmation and Reception in Wales 

 

 

On Sunday 15th April 2018, being 

Easter II / Good Shepherd Sunday, 

the Bishop Confirmed, and Received 

into the Anglican Catholic Church, 

Lee Thomas Wilson and Matthew 

James Satterthwaite. Both men 

attend the ACC Mission of The Good 

Shepherd & St Tudwal, Conwy, North 

Wales. Bishop Damien celebrated the 

Sunday Morning Mass (according to 

the Welsh Book of Common Prayer) 

and preached. The Mass was extra 

special as it formed the Missionôs 

Patronal Festival. 

Good Shepherd & St Tudwal is a 

bilingual Congregation so Fr Gareth 

Parry, the Priest in Charge, led some 

of the service in Welsh. 

Bristol Mission Diocesan Retreat 

 

Br Juniper CGS of the Mission of Our 

Lady of Glastonbury has organised 

the Diocesan Retreat which will take 

place at Aylesford Priory near 

Maidstone, Kent from the 12th - 14th 

June 2018. This event includes the 

daily offices, spiritual conferences 

and will culminate in the main retreat 

Mass celebrated by The Right 

Reverend Damien Mead. 

The cost per person is £156.00 this 

includes all meals and 

accommodation. 

 

For more information or to register 

interest please contact Brother 

Juniper CGS 

Email: 

brotherjunipercgs@gmail.com 

Phone: 07900811340 

Post: The Little Oratory of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary, 11 The 

Primroses, Hartcliffe, Bristol, BS13 

0BG 

For Reflection 

(St Paul exhorts St Timothy to be firm in the Faith) 

I charge thee therefore before God, 

and the Lord Jesus Christ, who shall 

judge the quick and the dead at his 

appearing and his kingdom;  Preach 

the word; be instant in season, out of 

season; reprove, rebuke, exhort with 

all longsuffering and doctrine. For 

the time will come when they will not 

endure sound doctrine; but after 

their own lusts shall they heap to 

themselves teachers, having itching 

ears; And they shall turn away their 

ears from the truth, and shall be 

turned unto fables. But watch thou in 

all things, endure afflictions, do the 

work of an evangelist, make full 

proof of thy ministry. For I am now 

ready to be offered, and the time of 

my departure is at hand. I have 

fought a good fight, I have finished 

my course, I have kept the faith:  

Henceforth there is laid up for me a 

crown of righteousness, which the 

Lord, the righteous judge, shall give 

me at that day: and not to me only, 

but unto all them also that love his 

appearing. (II Timothy iv.1-8) 


